Sojourners

[Letter for Congressional Hearing, 1992]

….

SOJOURNERS, a movement of faith-based people here in the U.S. and over-seas, as well as a national magazine published here in Washington, has a record of pro-peace activities throughout our 20 years.  We the Peace Tax Fund as a very favorable step toward alternatives to war and war-financing.  We have sought such alternatives always and many of our members have found themselves forced to break tax laws in order to speak with our checkbooks on behalf of peace.

This proposes legislation, as we understand it, will allow individuals such as ourselves to pay our taxes – which we agree are necessary for any functioning society – while not paying for war preparations or war-making.  In a more inclusive sense the proposed bill would signify a first step in transferring our country officially from a war-driven economy to one that seeks peace-based initiatives to fuel our economic life.

For these reasons we heartily endorse H.R. 1870, the U.S. Peace Tax Fund Bill and urge its quick passage.  Our congratulations to you and all who have responsibility for shepherding the Bill through the legislative process.

